

Jack and Jonnie Hunt SERVING WITH Mission Aeroservices

WORLD WIDE NEW TESTAMENT BAPTIST MISSIONS

100 Canaan Lane New Bern, NC 28562-3713 252-633-0328



Sep - Nov 2005

" I will say of the LORD. He is my refuge and my fortress: my God; in him will I trust... He shall cover thee with his feathers, and under his wings shalt thou trust: his truth shall be thy shield and buckler....." Psalms 91:2&4. What a joy it is to be able to put our trust in our wonderful LORD; and especially for those things that seem so impossible. Most of you by now know that my younger brother Jim is very sick with melanoma cancer, and apart from the Lord there is little to no hope... But with God all things are possible to them that believe. So with all the faith and trust we can muster, we believe that Jim is going to be well soon. What seemingly impossible need do you have that you need to trust Him with?

The trip to Oshkosh was just a great blessing...with great preaching and fellowship at the "Meeting in the Air" at Wyldewood Baptist Church. As the speaker for the Saturday night Wings as Eagles Banquet, Jack was led of the Lord to change his planned message to one that was geared to salvation as well as missions, not knowing that a church family had prayed that day concerning the message as an unsaved young man was to attend that banquet with their son. He raised his hand for prayer, but a little less than "half-mast" and so it was not seen. Just over a week later, he attended Wyldewood Baptist on Sunday morning. He responded during the invitation and was saved! Praise the Lord!

Jack stayed for the next week to give flight instruction at the 3rd annual Winds Flight Camp. What a wonderful group of young men (18) we had this year, and we all had a great time flying and enjoying the fellowship. We feel that a number of these fine young men will be on the mission field someday.

The Tore Mitchell family will be leaving New Bern and Mission Aero to serve in Maine working with Missionary Todd Bell in a very good aviation ministry. The airplane is such a great tool for church planting in the remote areas of northern Maine. They will surely be missed here, but we feel that the Lord will continue to bless both ministries in the days ahead.

Well, if anyone is in short supply of mosquitoes, be sure that we can ship you all you can stand. We have had 13 plus inches of rain already in the month of October, and our average for the month is usually about 3 inches. So we have a real "bumper crop" of the feisty little Jezebels.

> It was "graduation" time here in late August as Bro Stephen Buettner received >>>>>PLEASE SEE OTHER SIDE <<<<<<

his private Pilot License. He is now at Pensacola Christian College, and you can believe that he is still smiling! > Bro Tore and Bro Mark Robertson are working very hard; putting in long hours to complete the Cessna 180 project. We are praying that it will be finished soon and on it's way to the paint shop, and then on to Canada to serve with the Robertsons. > Bro. David Helzerman is here and we are working on his Instrument Rating. We sure are enjoying working with this young man who is planning on going back to Papua New Guinea. Bro. Richard Badgett, South Africa, is planning to come the first week of December to train for his Instrument Rating also. For those that do not know, this is the "license" required for persons to be able to fly in weather and clouds that do not allow them to be able to see the ground, or even very far in the air. They must rely solely on the aircraft's instruments and navigation to safely fly in the controlled airspace system... by faith.

Prayer Requests: > Please pray much with us for my Brother, Jim Hunt and for the healing of this cancer. > Pray that all the needed funds will come in to pay for the work and repair on the Cessna 180 project for Canada. This will be a tremendous airplane for the ministry in Canada. > Pray also for the Mitchell family as they settle into their new ministry in Maine. > Continue to pray for the Lord to bless in the leading of additional staff to Mission Aero in the months ahead. > For fruit in our witness and the winning of precious souls. > For safety during our busy time of flight training, and for additional aircraft for the field, and for our ministry here.

May our Lord bless and use you dear folks as you faithfully labor in your corner of the world.

Under His' Wings,

Sach + Donine